WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 5th December 2006 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Roger Hamilton Chairman; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Terry Darch; Janet Robson; Maureen Biggin; Norman Roper; Jim Biggin
2. Apologies for Absence: John Thackray
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 7th November committee meeting were approved. 
4. Treasurer’s Report: funds stood at £2939
5. Membership: Terry Darch reported that membership for 2006-07 was still projected to exceed 2,000 with 7 collectors still to bank their collections; there had been no developments in Portfield. It was again resolved that he should book The Hall on The Hill for a wine and cheese party for collectors and their partners.

6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: Jim Biggin reported that DCC have agreed to a meeting to discuss how they intend to pay for the proposed MBT plant.
7. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: Janet Robson reported that some planned work was taking place on the Common.
8. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: no major developments to report
9. Delegate to the CBC Accessibility Committee. nothing to report
10. Planning Issues: following our objection a land fill house at 84 River Way has been refused by CBC; Bristol have allowed an appeal over the block of flats proposed for 8 Jumpers Avenue; 15 Crossway have been fined by magistrates and ordered to pull down the offending roof but have responded by reapplying for planning permission; the 28-46 Canberra Road development has been resubmitted and we will object again.
11. Post Office Door-to-Door: dates in March and October have been secured (April was already fully booked).
12. Poster Distribution: it was resolved that fewer posters would be used in future, concentrating upon well used shops and halls; lamination would be used for posters that are exposed to the weather
13. Proposed Cycle Track along Hurn Road – Fairmile Road: the General Secretary reported that the route and design of the cycle track is a compromise that seeks to make best use of narrow roads and footpaths. Nobody is completely happy – least of all those who object to cycle tracks on or off the road – but there seems little purpose in trying to tinker with something that all concerned admit is a best endeavour.
14. Tree roots at St Catherine’s Hill: the General Secretary reported an approach by a resident following which he had agreed to meet with anybody who has been injured by falling over a tree root.

15. Portfield Hall: Sue Shlackman reported that the hall had been granted a new 21 year lease.

16. Resignation of Chairman: Roger Hamilton announced that he will not seek re-election in February but will be prepared to remain on the committee
17. The meeting closed at 8.55 pm. Next meeting is on Tuesday 2nd January
